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Points from discussions

Referral Management

The differing new CAS systems are causing delay and confusion. In some places new non-urgent referrals may not even be being read, but are being stockpiled – instead of “waiting lists” we now have “stockpiled consultations”.
Melanie Watts

The new Locality Director is “looking at the money” in the Primary Care DES and LES – presumably with a view to setting any unspent funding against the PCTs’ deficit. Practices are said to be “differentially funded” – be warned!

Accountability
At a meeting of LMC secretaries in London the previous day (30th November) there was great disquiet that the view of PCTs is that GPs do not consider “the wider strategic view” with respect to financial deficits and think that they can just “walk away” from commissioning.
The LMC secretaries were very upset that GPs are being held responsible for cuts in services. PCT edicts are being seen as handed down – and then sanctioned by the PBC groups.
If I understood correctly, an LMC view is that if commissioners ask for pump-priming, they have got to forgo something else.
Apparently in East & North Herts, the same 3 people sit on the LMC, are members of the PEC, and are also PBC leads. Peter Graves did not approve!
New DH Commissioning Guidance

These documents were circulated. I have already emailed them round, but let me know if you need them again.

Peter Graves asks PBC leads and others to note:

· PCTs must fund a PBC LES for 2007/08

· Groupings or consortia of practices cannot be considered as legal entities (unlike a limited company for example)

· There are several changes as to what is to be included in practices’ indicative budgets, e.g. community services, mental health 
CAS

Peter Shilliday is now the “GP CAS lead” for E&N Herts
Charles Alessi, one of the GPs running a successful Referral Management Centre in Kingston, is speaking at the LMC CAS Meeting on 17th January 2007

E Herts has lost a dermatology consultant – so Chilvers McCrea “have been asked” to “come in and do some triaging” there – this did not need to go out to tender because CMcC hold a patient list (in their directly run GP practices…………)

Commissioning
All WatCom practices are reviewing OPD follow-ups in gastroenterology and cardiology to see which patients can be discharged from secondary care. This is to get the practices used to interrogating data. Orthopaedics and gynaecology will be looked at next.

The Hertsmere MSK CATS service is working well. 40% of the referrals have been taken out of secondary care. There is ‘a lot of support’ from the PCT. There are problems in getting data regularly. A report will be published – NB. This has also been promised for the Watford & Dacorum MSK Service, but I have not seen one!
Providing plans

Welhat has plans to do carpal tunnel and orthopaedic minor surgery in primary care. Apparently there are 2 consultants with time available.
Salivary gland, head and neck surgery, and wisdom teeth removal are also being considered in conjunction with an appropriate consultant.

MRI scans for certain specific investigations that could “save referrals” – Lodestone is offering MRI scans at ½ price (using the older of the two Lister MRI scanners, which is under-used)

A respiratory consultant may pull out from E&N Herts Trust and subcontract 

Data 

WatCom practices are undertaking data collection using new Read codes, in order to compare it with the HIDAS data.

Pathways

A disc with ~ 60 pathways on it (from Croydon) will be sent to PBC groups by the LMC. All pathways have been validated. Peter Graves feels this information can be used with, of course, acknowledgements to Croydon.

Structures

Beds Heartlands has devolved budgets to its practices. The 3 PBC groups in Beds have employed a manager between them (cost £70,000 – Peter Graves could not say whether this figure included on-costs or not). ‘Number-crunchers’ are still needed to go through the data to produce intelligible reports.

Involvement with other stakeholders

Peter Graves urges PBC groups to involve patients and consultants. It was suggested that MPs be involved – he was less keen on this – perhaps next year.
He is to tell Melanie Walker that she must do a press release about the PCT’s proposal for elective work. There is enough funding in the Acute Trusts’ SLAs until the end of the financial year for all emergency, urgent, cancer and two-week wait activity. There is no money for elective activity.
Training and information

The LMC is to run a workshop on tendering and bidding processes in the New Year.

Parts of the LMC website containing PBC information may in future only be accessible to practices which have paid LMC levies (i.e. not to private companies).
